
CITY OF FOUNTAIN VALLEY 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE FOR THE DISABLED 

MINUTES 
May 4, 2017 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
Vice Chairperson Lawrence Judson called the Regular Meeting of the Advisory Committee for the Disabled to 
order at 6:00pm. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Members Present:  Herman Ajamian, John Borack, Terry Coakley, Lawrence Judson, Tom Nguyen, Gary 
Osterback and Jan Werts. 
 
Others Present:  Guests; Bob Peg and Debbie Paul.  Also present: Mayor John Collins and city liaison, Nora 
Webb. 
 
Members Absent:  Ramon Galvez-Arango, Jon Mayer, Anna Nagmay, Philip Nisco and Susanne Seiden. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Committee Member Gary Osterback moved to approve the minutes of the March 2, 2017.  Second by 
Committee Member Tom Nguyen.  Motion carried 7-0 in favor of approving the minutes.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
None 
 
ONGOING BUSINESS 
 

A. Report from Subcommittee on Recreation Programs 
Committee Member Jan Werts reported that we had 75 attendees at the dance held on Friday, April 7, 2017, 
which was a nice increase from the last dance.  She mentioned that the larger participation may be due to the 
Regional Center who put a copy of the dance flyer on their website.  She thanked all those who assisted at the 
dance.  Committee Member Jan Werts also reported that we are in need of new and appropriate gift items for 
the dance raffles, and that the next dance will be held on Friday, June 2, 2017. 
 

B. Disability Friendly Business Awards 
The new designed brochure was discussed.  Committee Member John Borack suggested getting the brochure 
on the bulletin board page, Facebook for Fountain Valley Community Forum and Green Valley Neighbors and 
suggested a program on the awards for Channel 3.  Committee Member Tom Nguyen suggested getting the 
information to the Chamber of Commerce.  Mayor John Collins agreed to bring the brochures to the Legislative 
breakfast on May 12, 2017.   
 
Public Comments 
Resident Debbie Paul asked the question about how people hear about the awards program.  There was 
discussion.   
 
Committee Comments 
Vice Chair Lawrence Judson announce the event at the Tank House for $25 per ticket.  Mayor John Collins 
suggested a survey to be dispersed at the next dance to find out where participants heard about the dance. 
 
Adjournment 
With no further business before the Advisory Committee for the Disabled, Committee Member Tom Nguyen 
moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:30pm with a second by Committee Member Herman Ajamian. 
 
 
 
Minutes Submitted by Nora B.K. Webb 


